
 Wow! Can you believe 
Summer is already over and 
school starts back August 15th? 
Where has the time gone? Speak-
ing of time, it is time for our Back 
2 School Bash on August 28th 
with Creation Evangelist Michael 
Todd and his wife Susan. This 
will be a great day as Michael 

will be bringing a seven foot long replica of Noah’s 
ark! (Key being view and not touch.) He will teach our 
1st grade children through Adults during our Sunday 
School time. Michael will then lead in our 10:30 a.m. 
worship service. Afterwards we will enjoy hamburgers 
and hotdogs;  all you need to bring is a tasty dessert! 
Please invite your friends and family to this time of 
worship! 
 With Autumn arriving in September let me in-
vite you to join us for Sunday School at 9:15ish. Our 
regular Wednesday Night activities will begin on Sep-
tember 7th at 5:15 p.m. with supper and our regular Bi-
ble Study and activities beginning at 6:00 p.m. 
 Let me encourage you now to mark your calen-
dars for our 5 Fabulous Sundays of Sunday School that 
will be held in October. We will have different contests 
for our Sunday School classes to be involved with and 
this will culminate on October 30th with our high at-
tendance celebration. Watch for more details! 
                         
    In Christ, Brian 
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  Good News! The Berkeley 
County Council approved our sign 
on 17A. The sign will have an elec-
tronic display so we can keep cur-
rent info flowing to the public. The 
cost is about $35,000 - $40,000. We 
will use savings to cover the cost, 
but we want to replace our savings 
as soon as possible. So we are chal-

lenging everyone to increase their giving so we can pay 
ourselves back. This will help us to maintain our budg-
et. 
 Another thing I want to remind you of is our 
school goes from birth to 12th grade. We have a day-
care program that is open from 6:30am-6:00pm Mon-
day through Friday plus an after school program for 
public school students.  
 You don't have to be a member to attend our 
school or daycare. Spread the word. We have discounts 
for families with multiple children. Our daycare is DSS 
certified and secure. We have openings now. Our pric-
es are considerably lower than others in the area. The 
biggest plus is all of this takes place in a Christian en-
vironment.             
 

  In Christ, 
  Bobby 
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 Itôs beginning to look a lot 
likeéò(cue the record needle scratching 
to a halt!). I saw where Hobby Lobby al-
ready had their Christmas supplies out 
ready for you to get a head start on your 
homemade Christmas decorations. 
 As usual, I’ve had on my desk, for 
several weeks now, more than a dozen 
Christmas musicals to peruse and choose 
from. I’m excited to say all of our Christ-

mas music has been selected! Now comes the time to intro-
duce it to you. December 2016 will feature another Russell 
Mauldin and Sue Smith creation for our Worship Choir enti-
tled: Come Let Us Adore. Our Children’s Choir and School 
will feature: Special Delivery - Wrapped in the Fatherôs 
Love created by Celeste Clydesdale and arranged by her 
husband David Clydesdale. Both of these musicals have al-
ready stirred my heart here in July and I can’t wait for you to 
experience them in December! 
 If you can’t wait until then I’ve got a deal for you! 
Each Sunday afternoon from 3:30 - 5:00 p.m. we’ll gather in 
the choir room to rehearse Come Let Us Adore and other new 
anthems to share between now and December. Choir mem-
bers, experienced, new, young, and old, now is the time to 
dust off the pipes, clear your throats, and sing you praise to 
the Lord; for His glory! Following our Back2School Bash on 
August 28th we’ll have our annual Christmas Music Preview 
Party  at 3:30pm in the Choir Room. Our Sunday rehearsals 
will begin two weeks later on Sunday, September 11th.  Don’t 
be surprised when I tap you on the shoulder  to invite you to 
our CMPP and weekly rehearsals. Are you ready? 
 We are still seeking to rebuild our worship band. We 
continue to look for an experienced drummer able to play Ro-
land V-drums and experienced guitarists for acoustic, electric, 
and bass. If you are interested or know of someone who might 
be, please don’t hesitate to let me know. 
      
 
     In Christ, 
     Don 
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